
 

 

Capitol Hill Neighborhood Council 
Meeting Minutes 

11/18/18 6:30 pm 
Utah State Capitol 

 
Welcome and Review of September and October minutes- Laura Arellano 
Motion the approve- Mike Mitchell Second- Kimberly Wiley, unanimously approved. 
 
District 3 City Council- Chris Wharton  

• Salt Lake City’s bid for the 2030 Winter Olympics is on track. Only American 
competitor is Denver. Other competitor is Milan, Italy. SLC has the advantage of 
having all the necessary venues and having maintained them so that the cost of 
improvements would be less than $i million. IOC may need a venue for the 2026 
Olympics and SLC could be considered for that. 

• SLC will be hosting a UN conference in August 2019 at the Salt Palace. 
• City Council is working on a Community Redevelopment Area on State Street 
• Derek Kitchen, current member of city council, was elected to the Utah State Senate. 

He will resign from the council on the same day he is sworn in as a senator. The city 
will then solicit people interested in assuming his seat on the council. 

• Council is discussing increasing their compensation. Council members are doing 
much more work than they did when the present system was created in the 1980’s. 
There will be a public hearing on this issue at the next council meeting. 

 
Salt Lake City School District Board- Katherine Kennedy  

• Thanked voters for their support in recent election. 
• The School Board recently voted to keep West HS “open” (students from anywhere in 

the district as well as outside the district can enroll there.) All Salt Lake City schools 
are open in this way. 

• The School Board has made literacy and social-emotional wellness its consensus 
goals. 

• The District will give bonuses of $250-300 to every contract employee this year. 
 
SLCPD- Detective Alen Gibic 

• Three weeks ago, SLCPD officers, with support of the SL County DA’s office and 
Amazon, Inc., mounted a sting to catch thieves stealing packages from porches. No 
one was caught. Police estimated their chance of catching someone in the act of 
stealing a package as one in 2300. 

• Recommends that residents have secure place on their porch, such as a bin or 
locker, for deliveries. A package drop box can be installed at homes. 

• Det. Gibic has gun locks available at no charge. 
• Residents should not leave their cars unattended while warming up in their driveway. 

Thefts of vehicles left this way are common. 
• SLCPD caught two thieves who stole two cars from a garage in the Avenues. 
• Question from G. Stutzenberger- How does the SLCPD grow to handle population 

growth? Det. Gibic- SLCPD is constantly hiring. Hard to find qualified candidates. 
Tries to enlarge force to keep up with population growth. 

 
Salt Lake City Mayor’s office- Nate Salazar 

• SLC is filing an amicus brief in support of the lawsuit against the Trump 
administration for shrinking the Bears Ears National Monument 

• Human Rights Day Celebration December 8, 6:00- 8:30 at the Glendale Middle 
School 1430 Andrew Ave. For more information contact Moanna Uluave-Hafoka 
moanna.uh@slcgov.com or (801) 535-7697. 



 

 

• Youth Conference- four days. Chris W. and Nate will have more info soon. 
• Homeless Resource Centers- each Center will be managed by a different group 

providing services to residents. 
 
Warm Springs Alliance- Sylvia Nibley 
Updates: 

• KUTV ran a story on the Alliance 
• “Crafting Warm Springs” community design event held at the City Library downtown 

on September 9. Participants made models of ideas for the Warm Springs site. 
• The SLC Department of Housing and Neighborhood Development will have a meeting 

tomorrow evening from 5:00 – 6:00 top solicit residents’ wishes for their 
neighborhoods. 

 
Committee reports 
 
Infrastructure and Planning Committee- David Scheer 

• City has not sent any new projects for the Council’s consideration in the past month. 
• As David is leaving the Board due to term limits, Mallory Bateman will be Chair of 

this Committee next year. 
 
Communication Committee- Barbara George & Anna Zumwalt 
 
2019 CHNC Board elections 
Standing for re-election 

• Vicky Collard 
• Minta Brandon 
• John Mitchell 

New Nominee 
• Dan Stevens- Swedetown 

Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Motion to Adjourn- Mike Mitchell. Second-  Barbara George. 
Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Adjourn 7:41 pm. 


